

INDIAN SCHOOL MUSCAT PO Box: 2470, Ruwi, P.C. 112 Sultanate of Oman



ISM/PRN/152/2021-22

November 17, 2021

CIRCULAR TO PARENTS OF THE SCHOOL (STD I to VIII) (SCHOOL REOPENING & PHYSICAL CLASSES)

Dear Parent.

Greetings from Indian School Muscat!

In continuation to the Circular issued on 3rd November 2021 regarding the school reopening and starting of physical classes, we wish to inform you that the **classes I to VIII will continue their online classes till Thursday, 16th December 2021.** The school will be closed for the winter vacation for all the classes from 17th December 2021 to 2nd January 2022.

This decision has been taken based on the recent guidelines received from the Ministry of Education with regard to the conduct of the physical classes. As per the guidelines received, 100% vaccination is mandatory for the classes V to VIII and the number of children can be accommodated in a class from STD I to VIII is restricted to ensure the social distancing protocols. We regret for the inconvenience caused for the parents due to the change of schedule intimated earlier through the circular issued on 3rd November 2021.

The school will reopen for all the classes on Monday, 3rd January 2022. The starting of the physical classes for STD I to VIII will be intimated to the parents in due course of time subject to the further instructions and guidelines from the Ministry of Education.

The online classes will be held as per the current schedule and time table till further intimations.

We seek the support and cooperation from the parents in this regard.

With warm regards

Dr Rajeev Kumar Chauhan

Principal

